
Communique 
 

NATIONAL LAND TRANSPORT AUTHORITY 
 

CLOSING OF OFFICE ON 29th and 30th June 2023 

 
The public is kindly informed that in view of the closing of Financial Year 
2022-2023: 
 
(1) the NLTA sub offices at Flacq and Forest Side will be exceptionally 
closed on Thursday 29 June 2023 and Friday 30 June 2023. 
 
(2) the NLTA sub office at Emmanuel Anquetil Building (Port Louis) will 
remain operational for the issue of “Gage sans deplacement” only on the 
29 June 2023 and 30 June 2023. 
 
(3) the NLTA Head Office at Cassis and Sub office at EAB will be closed on 
Friday 30 June 2023 at 14H00. 
 
The public is therefore requested to ensure that their respective 
transactions are carried out in time so as to avoid any inconvenience which 
might be caused. 
 
The NLTA relies on the understanding and collaboration of the public. 
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